
LIRR Webster Avenue Bridge Replacement 

Dear Neighbor,  

I hope you are doing well! 

The much-needed Webster Avenue Bridge Replacement Project is scheduled to take place from January to 
September 2025. This vital improvement will enhance safety, accessibility, and infrastructure for everyone 
in our community. Work is set to begin on January 6, 2025, with a full road closure of Webster Avenue 
between Brookwold Drive and Pinewood Road. The road is expected to reopen in October 2025 upon 
project completion.   

The project will involve removing the existing bridge, installing a new and improved structure, and 
constructing retaining walls to support a widened roadway. Additional upgrades include milling and paving 
the roadway, replacing curbs and sidewalks, and implementing crucial drainage improvements to direct 
water to the adjacent retention pond, protecting the right of way below.   

Work hours are scheduled every day, from 6 AM to 6 PM. If any work is planned outside of these hours, 
advance notice will be provided. We appreciate your patience and understanding as we work to complete 
this essential project! 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 
Ana Garcia 
Assistant Director, Government and Community Relations  
ana.garcia@mtahq.org 
(718) 558 – 7322  


